

PRESENT

Members:

Deputy Mayor Lisa Intemann(Chair) Daniel Finch (NSW Police) *Other Attendees:*

Carl Eade (Port Macquarie Taxis) Malcolm Britt (Busways) Transport and Stormwater Engineer Planning Manager (Kyle Stevens) Administration Officer (Justine Jeffery) Education Team Leader (Dette Gammon) TfNSW - A/Lead Community Safety Partner (Jenny Felsch)

The meeting opened at 10:04am.

01 ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY

The Acknowledgement of Country was delivered.

02 APOLOGIES

CONSENSUS:

That the Committee accept the following apologies received:

Director of Infrastructure (Dan Bylsma) Infrastructure Stakeholder Relations Manager (Carmen Abi-Saab) Project Administration Officer (Donna Kasch) Group Manager Infrastructure Planning (Cameron Hawkins) Admin Officer Amanda Foster TfNSW - Linda Makejev Representative for Member for Port Macquarie - Leslie Williams

03 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES





CONSENSUS:

That the Minutes of the Local Traffic Committee Meeting held on 9 April 2021 be confirmed with the following amendment:

Item 06 - Point 13 - change from "Council and Police" to "Council or Police".

04 DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST

There were no disclosures of interest presented.

05 BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

CONSENSUS:

1. That the Business Arising From Previous Minutes schedule be noted with the following additional information:

Item 10.02 Representation from Member of Parliament Offices: Awaiting response to written request.

Item 10.03 Boom gates at Wauchope Train Station: Busways experiencing interruption to bus service, delay in busses being held up at boom gates impacting service delivery, would like to support council to assist finding suitable resolution.

2. That the Committee request Council to follow up with TfNSW, Jenny Felsch regarding Item 10.03 Boom gates at Wauchope Train Station and that Jenny Felsch be kept informed.

06 TRAFFIC AND ENGINEERING MATTERS

CONSENSUS:

- 1. That in relation to North Shore Community request for additional bus service, the Committee request Council continue to liaise with TfNSW, Jenny Felsch regarding the progress of the 16 Cities review.
- 2. That in relation to Abel Tasman Drive incidents, the Committee request Council investigate and inspect signage requirements and vegetation in Abel Tasman Drive for clear line of sight.

07 RAWDON ISLAND BRIDGE



CONSENSUS:

That the Committee:

- 1. Request the Group Manager Infrastructure Planning prepare a memo to advise Councillors of the current situation.
- 2. Request NSW Police to assist with patrols in area of Rawdon Island Bridge
- 3. Note that a Communication Plan is being developed by Council in liaison with NSW Police.
- 4. Recommend to the Director Infrastructure, under sub-delegation for implementation that Council install a 20tonne load limit, 10km speed limit and speed humps on the bridge approach until structural repairs are undertaken or further information is received.

08 2021 IRONMAN TRIATHLON AUSTRALIA

CONSENSUS:

That the changes to the 2021 Ironman Triathlon Australia event be noted.

09 CAMDEN HAVEN FESTIVAL

CONSENSUS:

That the Committee recommend to the Director Infrastructure, under sub-delegation:

- 1. Item 12 item removed from the numbered items and made a separate note.
- 2. That Council staff confirm the event is an alcohol free zone and no alcohol will be served at the event, or that a management plan is place for the responsible service of alcohol with appropriate provisions for transport of attendees.

10 GENERAL BUSINESS

10.01 LINE MARKING BORONIA STREET, PORT MACQUARIE

CONSENSUS:

That it be noted as completed.



10.02 PEDESTRIAN CROSSING, HASTINGS RIVER DRIVE AND ASTON STREET

CONSENSUS:

That the Committee request:

- 1. Council issue updated images of Hasting River Drive pedestrian crossing following vegetation maintenance to TfNSW Jenny Felsch.
- 2. Council and TfNSW representatives liaise to develop immediate short and long term solutions, with a report on these options to be provided to the 25 August 2021 Committee meeting.

10.03 PEMBROOKE ROAD

CONSENSUS:

That the Committee request NSW Police undertake occasional patrols of Pembrooke Road to monitor driver behaviour at the giveway signs near Stoney Creek Bridge.

10.04 LAKE CATHIE SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY CONCERNS

CONSENSUS:

That the Committee:

- 1. Request the road will be reviewed by Council and TfNSW to investigate possible solutions.
- Request TfNSW inspect the school zone with Council officers to investigate options.
- 3. Council present a report to the 25 August 2021 Committee meeting regarding status and possible solutions.

10.05 PORT MACQUARIE PUBLIC SCHOOL

CONSENSUS:

That the Committee request Council review queueing through the William / Grant Street intersection and investigate options.

The meeting closed at 11:13am.

